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AHEPA District Governor’s Message
Dear AHEPA Brothers

You’ve heard of a “Definitive 
Moment” well October 2010 will 
always be known to my family 
and I as a “Definitive Month.” My 
beloved mother was in a fatal ac-
cident on her way to church Sun-
day, October 3rd. She was devoted 
to our Saint Nicholas of San Jose. 
May family and I deeply appreciate 
all you condolences and donations 

in my mother’s name to Saint Nicholas Building Fund. Ef-
haristo!

Then on October 23rd Evangelia and I proudly gave our 
daughter, Penny, away in marriage to her Demetrios!

DOP District Governor Margo Drosos and I began 
visitations in November, later than usual, to San Mateo, 
Modesto, Stockton and Reno. All the chapters are busy and 
engaged in good works. I’m proud of you and thank each of 
you for your gracious hospitality. 

By now all of our chapters should have received AHEPA 
Charitable Raffle tickets. I challenge each of you to be in-
volved selling these tickets as “educating” is a noble cause. 
Make the scholarships a reality, sell the Raffle Tickets!

The Supreme Lodge has aggressively begun a campaign 
to the Port Authorities of New York and New Jersey to re-
build Saint Nicholas which was destroyed in 9/11. Please 
go to our AHEPA website, print our a copy of the petition, 
have your friends sign and bring to your local chapter to 
send to headquarters. This effort is of prime importance!

Spring Conference will be in San Francisco, March 12, 
2011, please plan to attend plus District Convention in 
Oakland, June 24 and 25, 2011. Soon I will be asking our 
chapters to select and send delegates to our conventions. A 
great time is being planned for us at each scheduled AHEPA 
event. Your input is important and WELCOMED. 

At this extraordinary time of year I would like to express 
my gratitude to my AHEPA Lodge, our Daughters of Penel-
ope District Governor Margo Drosos and her Lodge. And 
to each and everyone of the AHEPA Family and their loved 
ones, a Merry Christmas, good health, well being, wealth, 
and greater enthusiasm I wish for  AHEPA in the New Year! 
Hornia Polla!   v

God bless all of you.

Nick Pries, District Governor   

Nick Pries
District Governor

DOP District Governor’s Message
Dear Sisters,

We are quickly approaching the 
Christmas Season – a season for love, 
a season for kindness, a season for giv-
ing, a season of sharing, a season for 
reflection, a season of faith, and last, 
but certainly not least, a season of 
miracles.  It seems this year, as in the 
past few years, our fellow sisters and 
relatives need a season of the kindness, 
sharing, giving and miracles that will 
hopefully grace us.  

By the time this goes to print, 
we will have completed visitations to half our chapters – Eos, 
Sparta, Elis, Phaedra, Leto, and Urania.  Each visit has had its 
own rewards – they have been enjoyable and uplifting.  Phaedra 
has installed and reinstated new members.  We have enjoyed the 
warmth and camaraderie shown us.   The remaining visitations 
will be held in January and February.  The Lodge is certainly 
looking forward to each one of them.

A very gracious thank you goes to the San Jose Ahepa Family 
for hosting the Fall Conference.  It was well attended and very 
organized.  We were fortunate to have in attendance Grand 
Vice President and District #21 Liaison Nicky Stamoulis join 
us.  A very informative tour of the Hellenic Museum by Marina 
Moustakas followed the conference and those who attended were 
impressed.    

Our 81st Anniversary, Founder’s Day weekend was quite 
enjoyable.  The theme for this year was “It’s A New Dawn”.  
Friday night began with a reception at the home of Sophia 
Goultas for Christine Constantine, Grand President.  On 
Saturday, the luncheon was memorable.  The food catered by 
Stella’s Cuisine was fabulous.  The centerpieces reflected autumn 
colors and the ambiance was warm and welcoming.  Dignitaries 
in attendance were Christine Constantine, Grand President and 
Cleo Rumpakis, Grand Governor Zone IV.  Also present was 
Past Grand President and current Foundation President Joanne 
Booras, along with many Past District Governors.  

The end of December is rapidly approaching – please 
remember to send in your per capita to Daughters of Penelope 
headquarters.  And don’t forget to mark your calendars - our 
Spring Conference will be held on Saturday, March 12, 2011 in 
San Francisco.  Let us show our Ahepa family support!!  You will 
receive more information in my monthly bulletin.  

With the end of 2010 rapidly approaching, I would like to 
thank Ahepa District Governor Nick Pries and his lodge for their 
support and encouragement.  The Ahepa Lodge has been a joy to 
work with.  I would be totally remiss if I didn’t extend our deepest 
sympathies to Nick Pries and his family on the sudden loss of his 
mother.  Penelope Pries was a warm, loving woman who will be 
deeply missed by not only her family but the many friends and 
people whose lives she touched.   May her memory be eternal.

On behalf of P.J. Rishard, Chrisanthy Panagopoulos, Helen 
Sexton, Kathy Leles, Sylvia Golfes, Tina Demetriou, and me, we 
wish all our Ahepa Family – Ahepa, Daughters, Maids & Sons - 
a very Merry Christmas and a Happy, Healthy and Prosperous 
New Year!  v

Love In Theta Pi,
Maro Drosos, District Governor

Margo Drosos
District Governor
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SCHEDULE OF DISTRICT LODGE VISITATIONS & EVENTS 2010 - 2011

December
	  4	 10:00am	 Saturday		  Fresno	 St. George Church

January
	  6	 7:00pm	 Thursday		  Contra Costa/AHEPA	 St. Demetrios Church
	  8	 11:00am	 Saturday		  Walnut Creek	 TBA DOP Only
	 11	 6:30pm	 Tuesday		  San Jose	 St. Nicholas Church
	 22	 10:00am	 Saturday		  Marysville/Sacramento	 Annunciation Church

February
	  5	 10:00am	 Saturday		  Vallejo	 Sts. Constantine & Helen
	  8	 6:30pm	 Tuesday		  Oakland	 Ascension Cathedral

March
	  12		  Saturday	 Spring Conference	 San Francisco

May
	  TBA		 Saturday	 Sisterhood Conference

June/July
	 24-25		 District Convention		  Oakland
	 July 18-24	 Supreme Convention		  Miami, Florida

Daughters of Penelope
LOOK for Legislation Forms being 

sent to all Chapters in early 2011
by Jan Spanos, 2010-2011 National
Legislation Chairman

I am humbled and honored to have 
been asked by our Grand President 
Christine Constantine to chair this very 
important committee and look forward 
to a rewarding learning experience from 
my contact with each of the Chapters 
in our Domain.

READ BEFORE USING. These 
words are found on manuals that come 
with equipment or appliances so that as 
a consumer you get the optimum results 
from your purchase.  This same advice 
applies to the Constitution, By-Laws 
and Ritual Manuals that come with 
the Daughters of Penelope.  Please take 
some time to re-read, or perhaps read 
for the first time, these documents that 
outline the principles, powers, duties 

and manner by which our organization 
is governed.

The Constitution and Ritual have 
seen many chances in our 81 years.  
These changes have come from you 
the members and have allowed the 
Daughters of Penelope to keep up with 
changing times while still respecting 
our founding traditions.  

It is wonderful to have this pro-
cedure that permits such grass roots 
management.  At your chapter level, 
examine the Constitution and Ritual.  
If a change feels necessary, the proper 
form is submitted to your District 
Convention Legislation Committee; 
if approved at the District level, the 
form is then submitted to the National 
Legislation Chairman to be presented 
at the National Convention Legislation 
Committee.  The National Legislation 
Committee considers all requests for 
legislative changes and if changes are 
approved by this committee they are 

presented to the convention body for a 
final decision.

The instructions and proper form 
for submission of legislation or rit-
ual changes can also be found on 
the Daughters of Penelope website:  
Daughters of Penelope.org.   A letter 
with a due date and the form will also 
be sent to all District Governors prior 
to District Conventions.  

The Constitution, By-Laws and 
Ritual of the Daughters of Penelope 
represent the structure of our Order.  
The opportunity for keeping this struc-
ture strong, and giving it a longer and 
stronger life, exists only when we the 
members become involved in changes 
and transitions for the Good of the 
Order.   If you have any questions or 
concerns, that you feel I may be of 
assistance to you with, please do not 
hesitate to contact me at janspanos@
aol.com.   v 
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SAN JOSE, CALIFORNIA
 D I S T R I C T  2 1
 OCTOBER 9, 2010

We came together to conduct the business 
of the AHEPA Family. Introductions were 
made, committee reports were given and 
the vision and schedule was discussed. The 
District Convention information was 
presented by the Host City, Oakland.

The Charitable Raffle results were presented 
and the the strategy for this coming year 
discussed. The Educational Foundation also 
gave their report. “The Traveler” District 
publication made it’s debut as a website 
publication. The comments were positive.

The Luncheon, provided by John’s Xelent 
Foods on Lincoln Avenue, San Jose.The Pot 
Roast served is their Thursday Special.  

The Status of St. Nicholas Church, NYC, 
destroyed in 9/11, was discussed and 
Petitions were circulated for signatures to 
“Cut the Red Tape.” 

Our deepest  sympathy to Nick Pries, District 
Governor, who lost  his Mother and the Pries 
Family who lost their Matriarch. May her 
memory be eternal.

Golden Gate District Holds Fall Conference

A GREAT TURNOUT FOR THE 

CONFERENCE. REPORTS WERE GIVEN 

AND PLANS FOR THIS YEAR WERE 

DISCUSSED. BOB SEXTON, LT GOV. 

CONDUCTED THE MEETING.

WHO’S COOKING? PRESIDENT OF THE YEAR CHAPTER OF THE YEAR

FALL CONFERENCE
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FALL CONFERENCE PHOTOS

DISCUSSIONS ON AHEPA DISTRICT HALL OF FAME 

INDUCTEES AND INCREASING MEMBERSHIP WERE 

DISCUSSED. ALSO DISCUSSED WAS PROMOTING 

MORE PARTICIPATION FOR THE SUPREME 

I don’t care if you drive a yellow Corvett
    NO TEXTING IN THE MEETING!

THE TEACHER AND THE DOCTOR

YOU ARE NOT FINISHED UNTIL 
THE PAPERWORK IS DONE

AND THAT IS THE WAY WE 
BALANCE THE BUDGET
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A SUCCESSFUL CONFERENCE

Future: Remember,  you are the 
“heartbeat” of the Daughters of Penelope. 
We need you to continue with your 
dedication of time and energy to the 
existing programs and persist to promote 
the benefits of continuing being a member, 
and becoming a member of this great 
organization.
   Why should I continue, or become a 
new member? Busy women of today want 
to feel involved in projects that have 
meaning and bring personal satisfaction 
and others want to meet new people. So, 
p e r s p e c t i v e m e m b e r s m i g h t b e 
approached with specific community
projects in mind. Get to know your potential 
members, know their interests and 
strengths. Determine which project 
category they may fall into. It may be 
philanthropy, helping with local shelters, or 
education, helping with scholarship  or 
literacy projects,  or it may be cultural, 

supporting a library or museum, or civic 
projects. All types of people are needed
to have a strong organization. Teamwork is 
the next step. Include the new members in 
the goal setting process. Your recruiting 
materials should address all possible 
motivations.
“Let the public know what involvement 
opportunities our organization provides”.

You are the Heartbeat of the Daughters 
of Penelope.

Niki Stamoulis, Grand Vice President, 
DOP,  Addresses the Fall Conference

NINE SECRETS OF 

SISTERHOOD

1. STAY CLOSE

2. SPREAD HAPPINESS

3. RESPECT

4. INTERESTED IN EACH OTHER

5. SUPPORT EACH OTHER

6. TRUST & LOYALTY

7. FAMILY HONOR

8. SHARE THE PROMISE

9. PROMOTE EACH OTHER

THE JOINT SESSION

  THE 
STATESMAN

THE ROCKAS’
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Scholarship Applications are available On the District website Scholarship Applications are available On the District website 
www.dopdist21.org   Link “What New”www.dopdist21.org   Link “What New”  

Undergraduate 

 District 21 Scholarship $2000  

District 21 Scholarship $2000  

DOP Past District Governor’s League—$2000 

Graduate 

Angela Mouroufas Memorial Scholarship $2000 

Ekaterini Tsakopoulos Memorial Scholarship $2000 

Kalliopi Alexopoulos Memorial Scholarship (Medical Field Only) - $1000 

 

April 1
, 2011   

Deadline 







If you have any questions contact 

Joanne Booras—DOP District Scholarship Chairman 

Home—925-736-1343— 

Email: joanne16@sbcglobal.net 

     Re-Entry/Continuing Education 

        District 21 Scholarship $1,000 

Revised 10/10 
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FOUNDATION NEWS
www.dopfoundationinc.com
Scholarships
 
Education is the primary path toward advancement of women in today’s society. Under 
the direction of The Daughters of Penelope Foundation, Inc., the Daughters of Penelope 
have granted over a quarter of a million dollars to women involved/related to the 
AHEPA Family.  The Daughters of Penelope Foundation, Inc. has been mandated with 
the responsibility to:

- Promote the scholarship program   - Acquire funding for new scholarships
- Steward scholarship funds  - Maintain historical information relating to  
- Enhance the scholarship program   scholarships

Districts, Chapters, and/or Individuals can underwrite a scholarship in honor of or in memory of an individual, family, or group of their choice.

Deadline for submitting scholarships: December 31, 2010 | 2011 Applications will be available in January 2011

Book Club
 
Read a great book, join a meaningful conversation 
and strengthen literacy in women.
Each month the Daughters of Penelope Foundation Book Club offers a Main Selection, 
a Greek Selection and a Just For Fun/Gift Selection to our members and anyone 
interested in books!   Our selections include fiction, mystery, memoirs and history in 
addition to some very special cookbooks, gardening guides, great beach reads and 
humorous books.

How do I participate?
We encourage you to form local book clubs organized by your Daughters of Penelope chapter or amongst a group of your friends.  
These book club meetings offer a wonderful opportunity to strengthen the bond of sisterhood through lively discussion. You might 
discover that some of your “dues only” members who are avid readers will reconnect with the chapter through the social aspect of 
these meetings. Also, you may find new members for your chapter by inviting non-members to join your book club.

To join the Book Club simply visit our website on a monthly basis! Links to monthly Book Selections and Discussion Questions 
for the Main and Greek Book Selections will be available on the 25th of each month. If you don’t have a local book club gathering 
in your area, you may also sign up each month to “discuss” these books in our online chat room called Book Talk. The Foundation 
organizes all the discussion questions and an online chat room no charge.

How can we help the foundation?
By purchasing your books through the Amazon links on this website, a percentage of your purchases are remitted to the foundation 
– at no additional charge to you! Any funds raised through online purchases is earmarked for scholarships so please consider always 
shopping through the foundation’s website so we can benefit more young women in their pursuit of higher education.

Donate by Shopping online with iGive
 
Do you shop online at home or for your business? Did you know that by taking 5 minutes and signing up 
with iGive.com that your online shopping could help the Daughters of Penelope Foundation, Inc. ... at no 
additional cost to you?

Simply go to www.iGive.com/DaughtersofPenelopeFound, sign up, install the iGive Toolbar 
and every time you shop at a store which partners with iGive a donation of up to 26% of your purchase will automatically be tracked 
and received by the Foundation — it’s as simple as that!

If each of our members signed up today, the Foundation could make up to $1,000 in one year for use towards projects and/or 
scholarships.Up to 26% of each and every purchase benefits the Daughters of Penelope Foundation, Inc. , and donation rates vary by 
store. Donation rates are clearly listed within the iGive Mall. When you shop, every penny of the advertised donation goes directly to 
the foundation.  No administrative costs, fees, no mark-ups. We promise, you’ll never pay more to shop through iGive.

®®
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OCTOBER 31, 2010
 A T H E N S  
 GREECE

All the preparations and training are 
complete. The Blue Line, on the pavement  
signifying the Marathon route is in place.  All 
the signs and markers are up. The sun is 
shinning and the temperature is perfect for 
the runners.  Buses continue to arrive with 
runners.  Water bottles and Medics take 
their stations. The nine blocks of runners 
take their positions.  Ready... Set... GO! 

The Marathon is one of the most significant 
challenges to athletes. It takes you to the 
brink of disaster, then euphoria! The  

opponent is you. ever trying to better your 
time. This race is as much mental as physical. 
And at the end of the race when you have 
nothing left, it is all mental. Strategies 
developed include, Run (if you are in the 
Elite Group) Run-Walk, jog with a lot of 
walking. Surprisingly there were many older 
Athletes. They came from many countries to 
participate in this historic Race. Athletes 
came for different reasons. A Marathon on 
every continent. My first Marathon, 25th and 
this 2500th Historic Marathon.  All came to 
have fun and be part of a very historic event.

Race Day in Marathon

       THE MARATHON MEDAL 

  <- AT HE STARTING LINE

EVERYBODY LINE UP WELCOME TO MARATHON MANY NEW FRIENDSHIPS

2010 MARATHON
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2010 ATHENS MARATHON

LIFE IS 

FULL OF CHALLENGES. THE MARATHON TO ATHENS 

RACE GAVE BIRTH TO MARATHONS AROUND THE 

WORLD. TWENTY SIX MILES WAS NOT ESPECIALLY 

SIGNIFICANT EXCEPT THAT AFTER THE BATTLE OF 

MARATHON, IN 490 BC, WHERE THE PERSIANS WERE 

DEFEATED BY A SMALL GREEK ARMY. A MESSENGER 

WAS SENT TO TELL THE  ATHENIANS OF THE 

VICTORY. HE ENTERED THE CITY AND SHOUTED 

“NIKI” THEN COLLAPSED AND DIED OF 

EXHAUSTION. CONTRIBUTING TO HIS DEATH WERE 

A TWO DAY RUN TO SPARTA TO SEEK ASSISTANCE. 

ALONG THE COURSE

GREEK DANCING - A NEW WAY TO
 WARM UP

HITCHING 
A RIDE?

YOU HAVE
TO BE BRAVE
TO WEAR 
THESE SHOES

VOTED THE BEST KAFENIO 
      TO  WATCH THE RACE       
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  They came as competitors and parted as 
friends. There are many stories in this years 
Marathon.  Some personal,  some to have 
their name immortalized in the museum, but 
for some it was life changing. Some came for 
the Historic aspect of this race some to 
meet the challenge. Some were  ready and 
some were nursing injuries.  Some came to 
win others came to just finish.   Some 
stopped to encourage runners to continue 
and finish.  But all came to enjoy the event 
and have fun.  All are better for the 
experience. 

  The beneficiaries are the AHEPA Family 
Charities. This event shall provide funding 
for Medical Research,  Education and   

Penelope House for Vict ims of 
Domestic Violence.

  We thank the Companies, Corporations,  
AHEPA Family District,  Chapters and 
individuals that made this Marathon 
possible.  We thank the runners for their 
valiant effort, training and sacrifice. Last, I 
would like to thank Demetri Kirkeliles, 
District Governor 2, who came up with this 
idea as a fundraiser  for AHEPA Charities. 
Anthony Kouzinus,  AHEPA  Supreme 
Secretary, who worked to have AHEPA 
involved and kept the Supreme Lodge 
Informed, George Vasilas, DG 23,  who 
sparked the interest in Canada, and 
participated, Headquarters Staff and 
countless Volunteers.  Also thanks to Paul 
Samaras and his Company,  Apostolos 
Tours, who handled the AHEPA Team 
professionally, with a courteous and 
knowledgeable staff. The Hotels and their 
staff that were very accommodating for the 
runners. 

Over 12,500 Athletes participated in the 2,500 
Anniversary of this Athens Classic Marathon.

THE RACE

HI MOM

ENCOURAGEMENT

ALONG THE ROUTE

STADIOU

A TEST OF MAN’S WILL AND 

DETERMINATION TO OVERCOME 

OBSTACLES AND ADVERSITY.

THE FINISH LINE
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2010 ATHENS MARATHON

R

Runners are different. They share their 
experience, pass along hints and offer 
suggestions to help other runners. 

Jeff Galloway, noted Marathon Runner and 
Trainer, is working with The AHEPA Team to 
assist runners with their running program.  

The Marathon shall, hopefully, be an annual 
event to help support AHEPA Family 
Charities. Get in shape and plan  to run the 
2,501 Athens Marathon. Every District and 
Chapter should consider sponsoring a 
runner.  

This is the most inspiring program AHEPA 
has because it reaches out to the 
Community. On the AHEPA Team, seventy 
r unne r s , fi ve ( 5 ) coun t r i e s we re 
represented. All non members were 
interested in learning more about the 
AHEPA Family. 

The hotel accommodations were great, with 
expert Tour Guides and transportation in 
comfortable buses and 24 hour assistance.  
A bonus, Friendships that will last a lifetime.

Last minute instructions then off to the Marathon
Kostas Gus Hazifotis

Citizen-AHEPAN
AHEPA CHARITIES

1. EDUCATION FOUNDATION

2. PENELOPE HOUSE

3. COOLEY’S ANEMIA

4. BONE MARROW REGISTRY

5. DISTRICT SCHOLARSHIPS

Last minute instructions by
Jeff Galloway and Paul Samaras

CHARGE!

Demetri                                 Effe
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OCTOBER  31, 2010
 A T H E N S
 GREECE

friends and family:

I’d  like to thank you again for sponsoring me 
in the Athens Marathon fundraiser. With your 
support I managed to come in second 
internationally in fundraising, and raise 
$7217.00 for the AHEPA Bone Marrow 
Registry.

I am happy to report that I did complete the 
entire marathon and the experience will live 
with me forever. I had the opportunity to 
meet some wonderful people and learn many 
new things. I learned that the Athens 
marathon is ranked the 2nd most difficult in 

the world (second only to Boston)…. I 
learned that doing math problems in your 
head while you’re running is a good way to 
take the focus off of the pain in your body…I 
learned what an incredible feeling it is when 
a Greek spectator hands you an olive branch 
while you’re running and thanks you for 
participating in their country’s event…I 
learned that cursing (and crying) at the site 
of another hill is OK, and expected…I 
learned that there is no shade anywhere on 
the road between Marathon and Athens…I 
learned that the last 5 kms are MUCH 
longer than the first 5...     

..but most importantly I learned that nothing 
can prepare you for the euphoria and 
overwhelming rush of emotion you feel 
when you run into the ancient Greek 
stadium and cross that finish line. Thank you 
all for helping me achieve this experience of 
a lifetime!!

Nina Antonakes, Past President, Daughters of 
Penelope,  Toronto

A Marathon Runner’s Story

    COMING INTO THE STADIUM

SEE YOU AT THE FINISH LINE THE LAST 200 METERS THE AWARDS BANQUET

2010 MARATHON-2

A PICTURE AFTER THE RACE

Nina

Entering the Stadium

AHEPA TEAM
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2010 ATHENS MARATHON

There are 12,000 stories at this historic 
Marathon.  Personal challenge, ethnic 
pride, historic significance... It is often 
difficult to express the emotions as you run 
this Classic Marathon. Within your busy 
schedule, you trained but haven’t run a Marathon yet.  The big day is 
here and you are as ready as you can be. You reach the starting line.  A 
photo with friends and now your block is up.  Your heart is pounding as 
you take your first steps. Pace yourself... pace yourself.

But forever, there is the Kennedy’s Assassination, Armstrong’s landing 
on the moon and the 2010 Athens Marathon. Best of all, you finished.

“This is the first Marathon I have run, where the 
people along the route, thanked me for coming.

“NIKI”
 A MOMENT 

OF PRIDE

CHEERING THE LAST OF THE 
RUNNERS

THE SPRINT  TO THE FINISH LINE

ENTERING THE STADIUM

THE FANS AT THE STADIUM

William Wolf, SOP & AHEPA
Jeff Galloway,  Marathon Coach
Demetri Kirkiles, DG 2

KG Hazifotis, Citizen-AHEPAN
Nick Papadopoulos, D 25 Sec
Paul Samaras, Organizer 
Thanais Papantonopoulos, Media
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2010 MARATHON PHOTOS

There was the Marathon Race, then 
an Awards Banquet and a Greek 
Dance Exhibit. So what do you do 
after running 26 miles…you Greek 
Dance. A great time was had by all.

The olive wreaths were brought from near Olympia. Thy also received 
a small amphora clay vase.  A copy of a museum piece. Each AHEPA 
Team Member received round trip air fare, 6 days, 5 nights hotel, local 
transportation and transfers, some meals and tours. They also received 
a warmup suite with the AHEPA name and Logo.  The best part, AHEPA 
Charities benefited greatly form this effort.

THE THREE
     DOP

AWARDS BANQUET

A Toga Party?

ONE, TWO, THREE, KICK

OPA!
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2010 MARATHON PHOTOS

The AHEPA Team was made up of 70 runners 
from 5 Countries.  It was interesting to watch 
the dynamics. They asked a lot of questions 
about Greece and the AHEPA Family.  That is 
when you realize, we of Greek descent take a 
lot for  granted. We were born in  it, are often 
immersed in  it, but talking to the Xeni that 
came for the Marathon, makes you realize that 
we have a rich history and we are proud yet 
humble about all that Greece has given the 
civilized world. 

Hopefully the 2011 Athens Marathon will 
include the history of the Battle at Marathon 
and the history of the Marathon Race. It is a 
way to promote Hellenism and raise money 
for the AHEPA Charities. 

The Greeks who lined the streets of the 
Marathon cheered the runners and made 
them feel welcome. This doesn’t happen at any 
Marathon, anywhere in the world.

The event was well planned and executed with 
minor glitches. Next year will even be better. 
Plan to come and participate or sponsor a 
runner.

To all involved...AXIOS!

Marathon.  Where it all began.
2011 MARATHON

1. PLAN TO ATTEND, NOV 2011

2. REGISTER-AHEPA TEAM

3. GET IN SHAPE

4. START RUNNING 5K, 10K

5. RAISE MONEY FOR CHARITY

THE AWARDS BANQUET YOU WILL NEVER 
GUESS WHAT WE 
DID ON OUR 
HONEYMOON

Spectators Cheering Athletes
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The Hellenic Heritage Institute 
of San Jose
by Steve Frangos, c.2010 grecianmon@yahoo.com
(Editor’s note: reprinted from the National Herald)

 The  Hellenic  Heritage  Museum is an especially 
unique expression of the many new Greek American muse-
ums, archives, cultural centers springing up all around the 
country. The  Hellenic  Heritage  Museum is part of the 
14-acre  San Jose  History  Park which showcases 27 original 
refurbished homes, businesses and landmarks that collectively 
highlight various periods of  Santa Clara  Valley ’s past (www.
historysanjose.org). The  Hellenic  Heritage Museum fills 
the Nelson-DeLuz House which is a renovated neo-classical 
home built about 1905 and originally located on the corner 
of South Eleventh and Williams Streets in  San Jose . Since, 
its grand opening on May 26, 2002, this beautiful white 
neo-classical structure has served as the headquarters of the 
Hellenic Heritage Institute (HHI). Given that the  Hellenic  
Heritage  Museum is host to several thousand visitors a year, 
not counting those who attend for the special events and tour 
groups, it behooves Greek-America to become more aware of 
this successful and singular cultural institution.

 A Triptych of Cultural Programming
 The HHI has quite consciously developed a “triptych” of 

Greek cultural programs focusing on education. First of these 
triptychs, is the  Hellenic  Heritage Museum . The principal 
theme of the museum is to present an Arhondikon, or Greek 
nobleman’s home. The approximately 3,500 to 4,000 square 
feet of the Nelson-DeLuz’s home has been transformed into an 
exhibition space composed of authentic Greek-made furniture 
and other historical objects such as photographs, needlework 
heirlooms, folk costumes, religious artifacts and other decora-
tive elements all drawn from various parts of Greece. It was 
a stroke of genius to recreate a Greek merchant home of the 
1880s-1890s. This choice of offering an upper-class home is 
striking because not only is it the only such exhibition outside 
of  Greece but it is also unique in Greek-American historical 
presentations.

 The vast majority of Greek sojourners to North America 
between 1880 and 1920 were overwhelmingly from peasant 
households of the  Peloponnesos and the Aegean islands. But 
certainly not all Greeks everywhere were peasant farmers or 
shepherds, not even in  North America . A vibrant Greek 
merchant class was found in coastal cities in the  United 
States by the 1830s, and in ever growing numbers from the 
1860s throughout the 1880s, just before the massive waves of 
the laborers in the 1890s. While Greek American historical 
accounts sometimes discuss the rise of a business class within 
the ranks of the overall community few systematic studies of 
this class exist.

 As a first-time visitor to The Hellenic Heritage Institute 
I was especially struck by this presentation of a wealthy mer-
chant family. The usual offering of Greek life, in standard 
American accounts and museum exhibitions, is one focused 
on rural life and that of the farming or shepherd class. The 

HHI offers a more complete view of the complexity and vari-
ety of social strata in  Greece . As I was told by local Greek-
Americans, during the course of my stay in the  San Jose 
area, even many of the local Greek-Americans were especially 
surprised by this aspect of the  Hellenic  Heritage  Museum 
. Unfortunately the vast majority of Greek Americans know 
little of the actual history of the Greek people. In this simple 
act of accurate inclusion the Hellenic Heritage Institute offers 
a social economic perspective unique among all the museums 
or archives I have seen so far in  North America .

 For those wishing to better understand the early Greek 
merchant class one needs only consult Michael Contopoulos’ 
in-depth study of the early merchants of the 1830s-1890s peri-
ods in his ‘The Greeks in New York City: Early Years to 1910 
(Aristides D. Caratzas Publisher, 1992).’ For those wishing to 
extend their study of the Greek merchant class on a world wide 
basis I suggest you review Christopher Long’s website (www.
christopherlong.co.uk/migrations) and the Rallis Brothers entry 
on Wikipedia.org. I should also quickly note, if only in passing, 
that Professor George Kouvretaris has not only written of the 
Greek entrepreneur class but frequently lectures on this topic.

 To be sure other exhibitions and art can be found in the 
various rooms of the Nelson-DeLuz House. Just to quickly 
mention one work of art we need only note Kati Casida’s, 
‘The Memorial Chair of the Missing Persons of the Turkish 
Invasion of Cyprus.’ As Casida describes her artistic memorial: 
“The village chair, wrapped in layers of white doves printed 
with names of 1,532 Greek Cypriots and Greek soldiers, 
missing after the tragic 1974 Turkish invasion of Cyprus, is a 
symbol of our hopes and prayers that many of them may still 
return to sit at their family tables. May we always remember 
and celebrate their lives.”

 Hellenic cultural classes compose the second triptych. 
The HHI annually offers classes consisting of dance, language, 
and cooking instruction which are geared for both ‘people of 
Greek origin who wish to rediscover their roots and for non-
Greeks who choose to explore the many aspects of Hellenic 
culture.’ Depending on circumstances these classes are held or 
presented at the Nelson-DeLuz site or elsewhere. A working 
kitchen in the rear of the Nelson-DeLuz House makes the 
efforts at hosting and culinary instruction a seamless aspect of 
the Museum’s everyday activities. 

 The third triptych focuses on the hosting and/or spon-
sorship of cultural events. These cultural events are meant to 
“entertain, educate and familiarize the general public with 
different aspects of performing arts including lectures, mov-
ies, theatrical performances, and concerts.” Notable among 
these activities was a mock Cretan-style wedding held at 
the  San Jose  Historical  Park with all the trimmings. The 
organa walked the bride and groom to an abstract altar with 
a choir which sang a few of the wedding hymns. A traditional 
wedding feast with roasted lamb and dancing followed. The 
HHI has also developed a program for school children who 
study  Greece as part of their Social Science Curriculum. 6th 
grade social science this program includes history, language, 
Olympic Games, Greek folk dancing cooking and art. A Greek 
film festival is also part of the annual programs. All in all as far 
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as the HHI can determine (and I would have to agree) there is 
no other organization offering this kind of a complex of Greek 
cultural classes anywhere in the  United States.

 An Institute’s Historical Development
 Since 2005, among the many material products of 

the Hellenic Heritage Institute are the annual Kazamias/
Almanacs. In keeping with the nature of Greek almanacs 
these publications offer the cultural calendar for the Hellenic 
community along the western coast of the  United States . 
Predominately English-languagekazamias’ aside from the cal-
endar of cultural and social events, offer 200+ pages of essays 
on all facets of Hellenism’s culture and history, proverbs, reci-
pes, and extensive cultural and business resources of Greeks 
found in the western coast of the nation.  These are truly 
impressive volumes that, without exaggeration, could well be 
used in Greek school or Sunday school classes by Greek com-
munities around the nation.

 In the 2009, HHI kazamia we find an account of HHI’s 
history development: “The Hellenic Heritage Institute (HHI) 
evolved from the Demotic Greek Folk Dance Group, com-
prised of San José State University Faculty wives. It was estab-
lished in 1963 by Marina Moustakas, a faculty wife herself. 
The group existed for several years and performed at festivals, 
ethnic celebrations and international fairs.  

 In 1974, Marina Moustakas taught Greek Folk Dancing 
at the YWCA. Several faculty wives followed her there and 
were joined by a new group of enthusiastic dancers, among 
them Larraine McBride, who became the star student of that 
class. Larraine eventually took over the Demotic Dancers and 
directed the group with the ease of a native Greek.

 In 1989 the group established itself as a non-profit orga-
nization under the name of Hellenic Traditional Arts Institute. 
The newly-named group continued its tradition of performance 
and education in the history of Greek dancing, costumes, 
music, and songs associated with the folklore of  Greece.

 In 1999 Marina Moustakas was reunited with the group, 
the scope of which was broadened to include many other 
aspects of Greek Culture and the  Hellenic Heritage  Museum 
was established. The  Hellenic  Museum ids the culmination 
of years of hard work and dedication of those people who truly 
believe in the preservation and propagation of the Hellenic 
Heritage.

 The first time that the concept of a  Greek  Museum was 
presented to the public, in the Bay Area, was in 1971, when 
the first Cultural festival took place in San José . A  Museum 
of  Hellenic Culture was built for two days only! Some of 
those displays are now permanently housed in the  Hellenic  
Heritage Museum .”

 In 2000, Marina Moustakas relates it, by total chance; 
she got in touch with  San Jose  History  Park and secured the 
Nelson-DeLuz House for the site of the Hellenic  Heritage  
Museum . The rest, as they say, is history.

 Marina Moustakas remains the fire-brand behind the estab-
lishment and maintenance of the Hellenic Heritage Institute. 
Born in  Kozani ,  Greece  Marina Moustakas first came to 

the  United States as a Fulbright student at the  University 
of  Oregon . Moustakas has a diploma of Social Work from  
Greece , a B.A. in Sociology, and the credentials to teach Greek 
as a Second-Language from the State of  California.

 In 1962, she married Evangelos Moustakas, Professor of 
Electrical Engineering and moved to  Santa Clara  California 
where she still lives. The Moustakas couple has two children: 
Aristides and Sophia, and given that both are married three 
grandchildren Alexia Niki, Michalaki-Dimitri, and Andrea-
Aristidi.

It is no exaggeration to say that Marina Moustakas remains 
the very heart of The Hellenic Heritage Institute.

Cultural Outpost for Hellenism
 The Nelson-DeLuz site is also the HHI’s administra-

tive headquarters. Within the Museum is one of the ongoing 
projects of the HHI which is the establishment of a Hellenic 
Reference Library. At the moment the HHI has some 600 
volumes of books in Greek and English covering such top-
ics as history, geography, Greek folk costumes, Ancient 
Greece, cooking traditions of the Greeks, The Olympic 
Games, Modern Greek Literature, Poetry, Children’s stories, 
Byzantine architecture and culture as well as numerous vol-
umes on Modern Greece. Most of the volumes today housed 
at the HHM library have been catalogued and entered into a 
data base by a small team of dedicated volunteers under the 
direction of the steadfast Ed Hughot.

 Several thousand visitors a year tour through The 
Hellenic Heritage Museum. This says nothing of those who 
attend the cultural programming.

 As I visited the HHI earlier this year I was struck by 
question of ‘How is it that such an articulate and active 
organization remains so little known outside its immediate 
region?’ Especially, when the evolution of this group matches 
many other Greek American cultural organizations around 
the country. Having said that let me stress the point that no 
other Greek-American museum or organization anywhere in 
the  United States exhibits the socio-economic complexity 
of the Greek people as seen on a daily basis at The Hellenic 
Heritage Museum.

 Just like all the cultural organizations around the  United 
States , The Hellenic Heritage Institute of San Jose,  California 
(95112) needs your support (www.hhisj.org 408.247-4685). 
As a nonprofit organization the HHI is dedicated to the pres-
ervation and dissemination of various aspects of the Greek 
heritage. Monetary contributions are always welcomed cer-
tainly but other forms of support are as necessary, if not more 
so, for this especially fine institution to function successfully as 
a social institution. Simply serving as a volunteer for the pub-
lic programming and other events are just as valuable as gold. 
For the real daily effort of the Hellenic Heritage Institute, 
aside from education, is to pass on Hellenic culture to the next 
generation of Greeks in  North America. Come and visit The 
Hellenic Heritage Museum for yourself and see how a judi-
cious mix of Elliniki philoxenia and education always makes 
it the next best thing to visiting Greece. v
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ORDER OF AHEPA
Chapter Presidents and Secretaries 2010-2011

CHAPTER	 PRESIDENT	 SECRETARY
Golden Gate Pacific #150	 Nick Johnson	 Paul G. Eliopoulos
First Wednesday	 1320 Poplar Ave	 1091 Las Pavadas Ave.	
Holy Trinity Church	 Pacifica, CA 94044	 San Rafael, CA  94903
999 Brotherhood Way	 415 264-4789	 415 479-5868
San Francisco, CA 94132	 nick.johnson@cbnorcal.com	 paulelipoulos@aol.com
Fresno #151	 Tony Kocolas	 Bill Booras
First Thursday	 5755 E. Kings Canyon Rd #122	 1125 S. Clovis Ave. #104
St. George Church	 Fresno, CA  93727	 Fresno, CA 93727-5300
2219 N. Orchard Ave.	 559 279-4473	 559 255-3367	
Fresno, CA 93703	 tkocolas@hotmail.com	 vasiliosbooras@att.net

Sacramento #153	 Demos Papadopoulos	 TBA	
Third Wednesday	 4115 Fassett Ct.	
Church of Annunciation	 Elk Grove, CA 95758	
614 Alhambra Road	 916 684-9761	
Sacramento, CA 95864	 demos@mycalrealtor.com

Oakland #171	 Nick Gianopoulos	 Harry Metaxas
Second Tuesday	 18555 Greenridge Ct.	 900 Dowling Blvd.
Ascension Cathedral	 Castro Valley, CA 94546	 San Leandro, CA 94577
4700 Lincoln Ave.	 510 537-9091	 510 632-9112
Oakland, CA 94602	 nick.gianopoulos@yahoo.com	 hmetaxas@sbcglobal.net

Stockton #212	 Peter T. Koulouris	 Steve Chairchianis
Second Tuesday	 3860 Windy Cove Circle	 5313 Pasadena Dr.
St. Basil Church	 Stockton, CA 95219	 Stockton, CA 95219
920 March Lane	 209 476-0997	 209 337-8544
Stockton, CA 95207	 pkoulouris@aol.com	 schiarchianis@gmail.com

Solano #217	 Nicholas Halbrook	 Arnold Dorer
Third Wednesday	 3140 Clydesdale	 363 Valley Vista
St. Nicholas Church	 Fairfield, CA 94533	 Vallejo, CA  94590
1224 Alabama Street	 707 399-7066	 707 553-2095
Vallejo, CA 94590	 wileyudell@aol.com

Marysville #228	 Stephen Payton	 Andrew Kantargis
Second Thursday	 609 McDevitt Dr.	 724 Andrew Dr.
929 11th Street	 Wheatland, CA 95692	 Yuba City, CA 95991
Marysville, CA 95991	 530 633-0750	 530 671-6286
	 spay@att.net	 ajki@syix.com
Modesto #246	 Jeff Brown	 TBA
Third Tuesday	 914 Mount Vernon Dr.
Annunciation Church	 Modesto, CA 95350
313 Tokay Ave.	 209 577-2821
Modesto, CA 95350	 jeffbsparkles@aol.com

Garden City #251	 Richard Kylan	 Bill Christie
Second Tuesday	 478 Churchhill Park Dr.	 3327 Lake Albano Cir
St. Nicholas Church	 San Jose, CA 95136	 San Jose, CA 95135
1260 Davis Street	 408 365-0774	 408 531-9211
San Jose, CA 95126	 rkylan478@aol.com	 billchristie1@mac.com

Contra Costa #259	 Petros Priftis	 George Tsapouklis
Second Wednesday	 2125 Hamlin Dr.	 4400 Tryndall Ct.
Home Federal Bank	 Antioch, CA 94509	 Concord, CA 94520
Walnut Creek, CA 	 925 757-2062	 925 798-7653
	 petros.priftis@safeway.com	 tsapouklis@sbcglobal.net

Reno #281	 John Lagios	 Peter Lemonides
Third Thursday	 2600 Combs Canyon	 9680 Antelope Creek Dr.
St. Anthony Church	 Carson City, NV 89703	 Reno, NV 89506
4795 Lakeside Drive	 775 892-2421	 775 677-1834
Reno, NV 89502	 doclagios@gmail.com	 canlem@charter.net

San Mateo #392	 Alexander Mallas	 Chris Frangos
Fourth Thursday	 3937 B Colegrove St.	 P.O. Box 1232
241 Park Ave.	 San Mateo, CA 94403	 Millbrae, CA 94030
Burlingame, CA 94010	 650 345-4742	 650 868-2402

       DAUGHTERS OF PENELOPE
          Chapter Presidents and Secretaries 2010-2011

CHAPTER	 PRESIDENT	 SECRETARY
Eos#1	 Vassiliki Moulas	 Annette Chiappari
San Francisco	 328 Baltimore Way	 440 St. Francis Blvd.
First Wednesday	 San Francisco, CA 94112	 Daly City, CA 94012
Holy Trinity 	 415 586-9858	 650 992-0064
	 vasomoulas@yahoo.com	 annette.chiappari@flysfo.com

Echo #4	 Nancy Acuros	 Sophie Constantine
Oakland	 3926 Whittle Ave.	 2876 Marineview Dr.
Second Tuesday	 Oakland, CA 94502	 San Leandro, CA 94577
Ascension	 510 350-3792	 510 614-5800
Cathedral	 nkja@sbcglobal.net

Artemis #5	 Diane Petersen	 TBA	
Sacramento	 9879 Edeva Way
Third Thursday	 Elk Grove, CA 95624
Annunciation	 916 685-5060 
Church	 ladypetersen@earthlink.net

Sparta #18	 Debbie Marmas Buck	 JoAnne Panagopoulos
Stockton	 1003 Douglas Rd.	 1406 Woodcreek Way
Second Tuesday	 Stockton, CA 95207	 Stockton, CA 95209
St. Basil Church	 209 478-8903	 209 957-3632
	 dbgreek@aol.com	 jopanago@comcast.net

Daphne #29	 Helena Findikaki	 Theodora Koumoutsakis
San Jose	 448 Traverso Ave.	 928 Clintonia Ave.
Second Tuesday	 Los Altos, CA 94022	 San Jose, CA 95125
St. Nicholas Church	650 823-1443	 408 293-9640
	 cs46a_hf@yahoo.com	 dorak62@yahoo.com

Phaedra #64	 Mary Cocoles	 Tina Gianopoulos
Modesto	 2105 Melville Pl.	 828 McGuire Dr.
Third Tuesday	 Modesto, CA 95356	 Modesto, CA 95355
Annunciation	 209 545-1787	 209 342-0690
Church	 mgcocoles@yahoo.com	 tinaki26@gmail.com

Leto #71	 Madelyn Jones	 Clara Kalomiris
Fresno	 358 E. Avante	 3544 W. Virginia Ln.
First Thursday	 Fresno, CA 93720	 Fresno, CA 93726
St. George	 559 434-6357	 559 229-9921
Church	 madelynmjones@yahoo.com	 ckalomiris@aol.com

Elis #89	 Nikki Feister	 Joan Lagios
Reno	 1627 Mountain Ln.	 2600 Combs Canyon Rd.
Third Sunday	 Reno, NV 89521	 Carson City, NV 89703
St. Anthony	 775 852-2640	 775 882-2421
Church	 nfeister@yahoo.com	 jelagios@gmail.com

Maonia #273	 Mary Dorer	 Marianne Rones
Vallejo	 363 Valle Vista	 687 Kearney St.
Third Wednesday	Vallejo, CA 94590	 Vallejo, CA 94510
Sts. Constantine	 707 553-2095	 707 747-0995
& Helen Church		  mariannroney@hotmail.com

Urania #290	 Rosie Salis	 Kalliope Fousekis
San Mateo	 529 Trinidad Ln.	 1508 Sixth Ave.
Third Thursday	 Foster City, CA 94404	 Belmont, CA 94002
241 Park Ave.	 650 349-1371	 650 591-5409
Burlingame	 r_salis@hotmail.com	 kalliopef@aol.com

Harmonia #367	 Georgia Anagnostopoulos	 Elizabeth Wellington
Walnut Creek	 3460 Flamingo Dr.	 37 Lost Valley Dr.
First Thursday	 Concord, CA 94520	 Orinda, CA 94563
TBA	 925 827-9905	 925 295-5904
	 georgiaanagnostopoulos@hotmail	 lizw3@yahoo.com
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Nick Gianopoulos receives District 21 “Chapter of the Year” plaque  
from District Governor, Nick Pries, also pictured are Ben Gipson, Vice 
President 171 and co-chair Thanksgiving Dinner event.

Oakland AHEPA Family
by Harry Metaxas

AHEPA Chapter #171 and Daughters of Penelope Echo Chapter 
#4 Annual Thanksgiving Dinner and Awards Night.

Oakland Chapter #171 of Order of a AHEPA and the Daughters 
of Penelope Echo Chapter #4 celebrated their Annual Thanksgiving 
Dinner and Awards Night on Saturday, November 13th at the 
Ascension Cathedral community center in Oakland with over 120 
guests in attendance. The highlights of the evening in addition to a 
sumptuous Holiday Dinner prepared by the AHEPA chefs included:

•  Membership Pins from the chapters were awarded to many of the 
longtime members from the AHEPA and the Daughters of Penelope.

• Scholarships were awarded to Anthie Booras and Samantha 
Demetriou from the Nap Dokos Scholarship Fund.

• Chapter #171 received the “Chapter of the Year” plaque awarded 
at the District 21 Convention this past June in Stockton.

Thanks for the hard work of chairmen, Ben Gipson, Vice President 
of Chapter 171 and Tula Sostchen, Vice President of Echo 4, the 
event was a great success; thanks also to Steve Brogolias and George 
Giouzelis, chefs, and the members of the local Maids of Athena 
Chapter who assisted with the serving.  v

Samantha Demetrio receives one of the Chapter 171  Nap Dokos 
Scholarship awards from Nick Gianopoulos; also pictured, Steve Miller 
PDG and Ben Gipson 171 Vice President.

We wish everyone Happy Christmas 

Greetings to all of our Friends.
Ceil Koplos and Family

Nick Johnson, President        Michael Pappas, Vice President	

Compliments of

GOLDEN GATE PACIFIC CHAPTER No. 150
Meets 1st. Wednesday 

Holy Trinity Church • 999 Brotherhood Way
San Francisco 94132

   Paul G. Eliopoulos, Secretary/Treasurer

 Nick Giannopoulos, President 	  Ben J. Gipson, Vice Pres.

Compliments of

OAKLAND AHEPA CHAPTER No. 171

Meets 2nd Tues. each month

4700 Lincoln Ave., Oakland

Dennis Metaxas, Treasurer    Harry Metaxas, Secretary

DAUGHTERS of PENELOPE
2010-2011 DISTRICT LODGE

Margo Drosos, Governor
Paulette Richard, Lt. Governor  Helen Sexton, Treasurer   

Chrysanthy Panagopoulos, Secretary   Kathy Leles, Marshal
Sylvia Golfes, Advisor   Tina Demetriou, Advisor to M. O. A.

Lou’s Western Memorabilia
217 West Main Street
Grass Valley, CA 95945

Antique Guns, Bought & Sold

650 342-5888
650 342-1195 Fax
530 272-5371
cmsjanakos@aol.com
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2185 N. California Blvd.
Suite 400

Walnut Creek, CA 94596

Tel. 925-746-0285
Toll Free 800-433-7992

Fax 925-746-0286

THE MENIKTAS GROUP

Dean J. Meniktas, CIMA®

Senior Vice President - Investments

Michael J. Meniktas
Investment Advisor

Financial and Investment Advisory

Providing Financial Planning
and 

Investment Advisory Services
for

Individuals,  Businesses
& Non-Profit Organizations

Nick Pries, Governor	 Robert Sexton, Lt. Governor

GOLDEN GATE DISTRICT No. 21

DISTRICT LODGE
 Alex Bazos, Treasurer     Tom Chiarchianis, Secretary

Steve Miller, Advisor

DEMOS PAPADOPOULOS
REALTOR
RE/MAX GOLD

916 405-5200 Office
916 601-5569 Mobile
916 471-0101 eFax
Demos@myCaRealtor.com

RESIDENTIAL BROKERAGE
9250 Laguna Springs Drive #100
Elk Grove, CA 95758
www.myCaRealtor.com
Owned and Operated by NRT Incorporated

Jeff Brown, President	    Stamos Cocoles, Vice President

Compliments of

MODESTO CHAPTER No. 246

Meets 3rd Tuesday every month
313 Tokay Ave., Modesto, CA 

Alex Bazos, Treasurer     TBA, Secretary

Harmonia Chapter #367
Walnut Creek
by Ceil Koplos

Daughters of Penelope Harmonia Chapter #367 
honored Margo Drosos as District Governor and 
District #21 Penelope of the Year. The chapter also hon-
ored Past President , Georgia Lamph and Sylvia Golfes, 
Past District Governor. The festivities were held at a 
luncheon at Jack’s Restaurant in Pleasant Hill. Members 
from various chapters attended the event.

Ceil Koplos, National Penelope, Echo Chapter #4, 
was pleased and honored to present Margo her “District 
#21 Penelope of the Year” pin.  v

Vassiliki Moulas, Pres.	 Anne Jouganatios, Vice Pres.

Compliments of

EOS CHAPTER  No. 1, D.O.P.
Meets 1st. Wednesday

Holy Trinity Church • 999 Brotherhood Way
San Francisco 94132

Yvonne Stamatakis, Treasurer  	  Annette Chiappari, Secretary

Richard Kylan, President        Alex Giakoumis, Vice President
Compliments of

GARDEN CITY CHAPTER No. 251

Meets 2nd Tuesday each month

1260 Davis Street • San Jose 95126

George Berberis, Treasurer           Bill Christie,  Secretary
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19th Annual Crabfest

“If you weren’t there last year,

you missed a party at every table!”

Saturday, February 26th 2011
5pm Vespers • 6pm No-Host social hour

• 7pm all you can eat, chowder, salad, pasta, and Crab
Very Rev. Emmanuel Papageorge Cultural Center

313 Tokay Ave Modesto

$40 per Adult (13 and under $20) • 8 or 9 per table (10 on request)

Tickets at door will be $45/$25

Tables must be reserved and purchased in advance.
Seating is Limited! Please purchase by Feb. 24th

**This year corkage fee $5 per bottle at door!**

Tables are assigned on a first pay basis.

For tickets and seating arrangements contact:

Alex Bazos (209) 524-2414 email: alex@laserplusmod.com

Bev Kennedy (209) 815-6052 email: beverlyK@olives.com

Proceeds support our Church projects, local charities and scholarships
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Eos #1
San Francisco
by Stella Kyriakis

On September 1, 2010 Ahepa 

Chapter #150 and Eos #1 hosted  

a Visitation Dinner for  District 

Lodge #21. All enjoyed the wonder-

ful dinner that was served by Chefs 

John and Yvonne Stamatakis.

 District Governor Margo 

Drosos had the pleasure of swear-

ing in the newly elected officers 

of Eos #1 for the new term 2010-

2011.  v

DOP District Lodge #21

Sisters M. Pappas, F. Vasilogiorgis,
Y. Stamatakis, D. Angelopoulos, L. Anagostou

Chef John Stamatakis and son with
District Governor Nick Pries.

District Lodge with J. Dariotes PDG

President N. Johnson, Secretary B. Johnson, C. Fotinos

Sisters C. Tsiplakos, V. Leos, M. Parashis, E. Makras

Brothers Constantine, J. Bardis, J. Johns

A. Argyres, A. Jouganatos, V.P.

 Eos #1  Group with District Lodge #21

Eos #1 new officers

President V. Moulas sworn in by 
District Governor M. Drosos
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Founders Day
Luncheon 2010
by Stella Kyriakis

Our 81st Anniversary  Founder’s 
Day which took place on Saturday, Nov. 
6, 2010.  The Luncheon was well attend-
ed at the Fr. Kosturos Hall at Holy 
Trinity Church. Our Grand President 
Christine K. Constantine attended as well 
as Gov. Cleo Rumpakis, Liaison, District 
Governor. Margo Drosos, President Vaso 
Moulas of Eos #1, and our Penelope of 
the Year, Yvonne Stamatakis, who was 
honored at our Luncheon.

Kathleen Bardis, Chair of Founder’s 
Day along with Elaine Markas, Co-chair, 
gave a wonderful program with dance 
groups from Annunciation Cathedral and 
Holy Trinity Church.

 The evening before the  Founder’s 
Day Luncheon, Hostess Sophia Goultas 
opened her home for a reception for 
Grand Pres. Constantine. Many sisters 
attended to welcome our Grand President 
to San Francisco.  v

District Governor Drosos, Grand President Constantine, Y. Stamatakis, Chapter President Moulas and Eos Members

Holy Trinity’s Dance Group Annunciation Cathedral Dance Group

Hostess Sophia Goutas Grand Pres. ConstantineSisters enjoying themselves

Governor Cleo Rumpakis, 
District Governor Drosos

Grand President Constantine and 
District Governor Drosos

Marion ParashisKathleen Bardis, Chair of Founder’s Day and Brother John Bardis with guests

Chapter Penelope of the Year Yvonne 
Stamatakis and Pres. Vaso Moulas
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Have Ritual Manual . . .
Will Travel

Can Do:
  Installations
  Initiations

Seminars:
  Chapter Duties
  Membership Drives
  Charity Raffles
  Rituals

“YOUR FULL
SERVICE. . .	 Call
DISTRICT 21 LODGE”	 408 978-8321

ARTICLES FOR SPRING ISSUE
Due – FEBRUARY 15, 2011

PUBLISHING SCHEDULED
MARCH 1, 2011

“AHEPA TRAVELER is published quarterly, 
four times a year March, June, September 
and December by Order of AHEPA, 3327 Lake 
Albano Circle, San Jose, CA 95135.” 

AHEPA TRAVELER is the official publication 
of Golden Gate District 21 Order of AHEPA 
(American-Hellenic-Educational-Progressive-
Association). It is published and distributed 
to members and friends. There are thirty 
Ahepa, Daughters, Sons and Maids Chapters 
in Northern California and Western Nevada. 

Article III – This Order shall be non-partisan 
in politics and non sectarian in religion. All 
partisan political and all sectarian religious 
discussions are prohibited in any official 
deliberations thereof. 

EDITORIAL STAFF - AHEPA TRAVELER 
BILL CHRISTIE, Editor 

Editorial Staff for 
AHEPA and AUXILIARIES 

3327 Lake Albano Circle • San Jose, CA 95135
408 891-9225 FAX 408 292-9887 

Email: billchristie1@mac.com

Traveler Ads Manager 
Bill Booras

1125 S. Clovis Ave., #104, Fresno, CA 93727
Tel/Fax: 559 255-3367

Email: vasiliosbooras@att.net
  

Daughters of Penelope Traveler Editor 
Paulette “PJ” Rishard

3990 Bridlewood Cr., Stockton, CA 95219
209 951-4697

Email: prishard97@comcast.net

ADVERTISEMENT RATES
Small Ad (1 3/8” x 2 1/4”)		  $70 per year
Double Size Ad (2 1/2” x 2 1/4”)	 $115 per year
One Time Ad (2 1/2” x 2 1/4”)	 $50 each

The AHEPA Traveler is published each quarter, four times a year.

Bill Booras
1125 S. Clovis Ave., #104, Fresno, CA 93727

Tel/Fax: 559 255-3367
for more information

Call 559 255-3367 or 408 292-9881

                     John Lagios, President        John Copoulos, Vice President
Compliments of

RENO CHAPTER No. 281

Meets 3rd Thursday each month

St. Anthony Church • 4795 Lakeside Dr., Reno NV

Jim Nicholson, Treasurer           Peter Lemonides,  Secretary

Reno Visitation


